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TACTICAL VEHICLE REQUEST PROCEDURES

Under Section 1033 of the National Defense Authorization Act for fiscal year 1997 (10 U.S.C.2576a), the Secretary of Defense may transfer to federal, state, and local law enforcement agencies personal property of the Department of Defense, including tactical vehicles, that the Secretary determines is suitable for use by the agencies in law enforcement activities. 
Agencies in law enforcement activities are defined as government agencies whose primary function is the enforcement of applicable federal, state, and local laws; and whose law enforcement officers have powers of arrest and apprehension. All requests for tactical vehicles from state and local law enforcement agencies must be submitted through the Colorado State Coordinator for approval. 
Although you can get tactical vehicles through the 1033 program, the wait for some vehicles may exceed one year. Tactical vehicles include: Peacekeepers, armored personnel carriers, Mine Resistant Ambush Protected (MRAP) vehicles, High Mobility Multipurpose Wheeled Vehicles (HMMWV or Humvee), and 2.5 or 5 ton trucks.
The following documents must be submitted for requests:
· Tactical Vehicle Request Form
· Tactical Vehicle Justification Memo on Agency Letterhead

· Civilian Governing Body Authorization Form

Forms and a template justification memo are available at https://www.colorado.gov/pacific/csp/1033. All forms and memos must be signed by the Chief Law Enforcement Official of the requesting agency.

Submit forms to the Colorado State Coordinator for state review. If approved at the state level, the request will be forwarded to the Law Enforcement Support Office for action. A request approved at the state level is no guarantee that the requesting agency will receive a tactical vehicle. 
After submitting the request documentation, agencies may requisition tactical vehicles through the online DLA External Business Portal Reutilization-Transfer-Donation website, or through inter-agency transfers. MRAPs are allocated through a national priority list. All requisitions and transfer requests that have not been preceded by the necessary request documentation will be rejected.
Questions regarding tactical vehicle applications should be directed to cdps_1033_1122@state.co.us.
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